
 

 

 
Regulatory Affairs Department    Tim M. Rush 

Director – Regulatory Affairs 
Telephone: (816) 556-2344 
Facsimile: (816) 556-2110 
Tim.Rush@kcpl.com 

 
 

November 23, 2016 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 

Re:  File No. ER-2016-0156; Tracking No. YE-2017-0068 
Substitute FAC Compliance Tariffs – Sheets 127.1, 127.3, & 127.11 

 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 

KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company (“GMO”) filed their compliance tariffs in 
the above-captioned matter on November 8, 2016, pursuant to the Missouri Public Service 
Commission’s (“Commission”) September 28, 2016 Order Approving Stipulations and 
Agreements, Rejecting Tariffs, Cancelling True-Up Hearing, and Ordering Filing of Compliance 
Tariff’s. 

 
Enclosed with this letter are substitute tariffs for the FAC tariff sheets identified below 

containing the following additional minor edits: 
 

• Sheet 127.1: added the word “billing” to the first sentence of the second 
paragraph; 

• Sheet 127.3: removed “and 501420” from the second paragraph; and 
• Sheet 127.11: removed “RP” and added “recovery period” to the second section 

under the True-Ups heading; removed an extra period (“.”) at the 
end of the definition of SRP. 

 
       

Sincerely, 
 
 
       
      Tim M. Rush 
      Director – Regulatory Affairs 
 


